
   

  

Uttar Pradesh Film Policy- 2023 | Uttar Pradesh | 23 Feb 2023

Why In News?

According to the information received from the media on February 22, 2023, the Uttar Pradesh
cabinet has approved the Uttar Pradesh Film Policy-2023.

Key points

The Uttar Pradesh government has implemented a film policy to create an environment for film
production and to develop various necessary resources for shooting.
Under the Uttar Pradesh Film Policy-2023, to make Uttar Pradesh the center of film production,
subsidy will be given for shooting films in the state along with giving a chance to the artists of the
state to act in the film.
A subsidy of two crore rupees will be given for shooting in Uttar Pradesh for two-thirds of the total
shooting days for film production. At the same time, a subsidy of up to Rs 50 lakh will be given for
setting up a film training institute.
A film city is being built on one thousand acres in Noida. There is also a plan to develop film
production facilities in other districts of the state. Films made in Film City will also be given
concession as per this policy.
Under the film policy, these facilities will also be available -

For providing security arrangements for shooting, government guest house, tourist guest
house will be arranged on payment as per rules. The difficulties coming from the level of
the departments will also be resolved.
Outdoor shooting units will be given 25 percent discount on room rent in guest houses and
hotels of the Tourism Corporation.
In the state, 50 percent subsidy will be given on production for Awadhi, Braj, Bundeli,
Bhojpuri regional films, 25 percent subsidy will be given on making films on Hindi, English
and other languages. In this, a subsidy of up to one crore rupees will be given if at least 50
percent of the total shooting day is shot in UP.
The shooting of the web series will be subsidized up to Rs 10 lakh or One crore per episode.
A subsidy of Rs 25 lakh will be given if the five main actors in the web film are from Uttar
Pradesh.

   

  

Rajeev Raghuvanshi of Ballia became the New DCGI of the Country |
Uttar Pradesh | 23 Feb 2023

Why In News?

On February 22, 2023, Dr. Rajeev Singh Raghuvanshi, a resident of Ramnagar of Dokti police
station area of Ballia district of Uttar Pradesh, has been appointed as the new Drug Controller
General of the country.



Key points

Dr. Rajeev Singh Raghuvanshi will replace Dr. VG Somani. His term ended on February 15.
Significantly, there are more than 250 patent medicines in the name of Dr. Rajeev Singh
Raghuvanshi.
Dr. Rajeev Singh Raghuvanshi was working on the post of Secretary-cum-Scientist of Indian
Pharmacopoeia Commission. The Union Public Service Commission (UPSC) had recommended his
name for the post of DCGI last month. Taking cognizance of this, the cabinet committee has
passed the order.
The DCGI is the head post of the Central Drugs Standard Control Organisation (CDSCO), which is
responsible for ensuring the supply of quality medicines across the country. It also has the
authority to approve new drugs and regulate clinical trials.
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